April News


Lots to do in April!

This month we are busy, busy, busy in all subjects! Starting many new and exciting units and finishing others.

Math:	
We have just finished our unit on measuring in metric with both mass and capacity. Please encourage your child to measure water or weigh objects. This will help them understand and make more accurate estimations. Now we are moving on to learning how to identify numbers smaller than 1. Both with fractions and decimals. Talk to your child about less than one whole. Have them discuss real life examples, have them measure, count and draw fractions.

Language:
In Reading this month we are focusing on summarizing again. Many of the students in our class are still having great trouble deciding when to include lots of details and when to just use the main idea in their summary. Please get your child to read at home, ask them questions, have them read outloud, have them talk about how they feel about the book, what they like, dislike, etc. 

Science:
Our Science units Soils and Rocks has begun with lots of cool experiments. Talk to your child about the rocks they see as you are driving. 

Physical Ed:
We recently finished up a unit on Gymnastics -Great job by almost everyone on their floor routines! We learned all about balances, jumps, turns and flips. We also just finished playing a big Floor Hockey tournament . We have some pretty amazing athletes!! We will be starting a unit on rhythm and dance this month. 

Music:
[bookmark: _GoBack]We are in the middle of a unit on the history of music. Each student was to research about a decade or time period of music. They then took that research and put it into a cool interactive poster. Several students are struggling with using their time efficiently and end up wasting their time. Then when it came time to put the project together they had no information. This is a learning skill that is very important for them to get better at!

Class Trips
I have been researching and discussing appropriate trips that our class could take in the spring. I am hoping to have several trips that focus on outdoor education, rocks and minerals and possibly ancient civilizations. More information will come as I know more

Reading at Home:
I can’t stress enough how important it is to get your child to read at home. It doesn’t matter if it is non-fiction or fiction. Sometimes the books can be too easy (this is a great time for them to work on using good expression) or if you read a book to them that is too hard (a great time to learn new vocabulary). All reading improves their writing, oral communication and reading skills. 

As always... contact me if you have any questions or concerns...Mrs. Kruis-Daly 
